LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

FRIDAY 30TH SEPTEMBER 2016
1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Samantha Brookes, Ste Cuddy, Jeanette Evans, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), Leigh Hawksworth (Ticket Office), Tommy Hutchinson, David Smith & Simon Thornton (Equality & Diversity Advisor). 
APOLOGIES

David Higham.
Welcome

Prior to the meeting beginning, we welcomed Ryan Moignard from the LFC Foundation who gave us a brief outline of what the Foundation does to encourage sports participation for both disabled and non-disabled people in the community. He is to forward more detail to us in order that we can inform our membership of what benefits that may be open to them.

MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING
· Nothing to report. 

TICKETING UPDATE

· Tottenham in the EFL Cup is going on sale next week to those supporters not in the Auto Cup Scheme.

· The Ticket Office representative advised us that disabled members should please refer to the Accessibility page on the Club website, as this will be continually updated with details of late ticket availability for all games.

· Following the opening of the new Main Stand we went through the various issues which have occurred as a result, particularly the lift problems. These will hopefully now have been resolved in no small way by the attendance of Leigh (Ticket Office) at the end of the 2 home games so far. In a nutshell the system is to be as follows: At the end of the match the lifts will start on level 6, disperse those wheelchairs in it, and then go to levels 5 and then to level 3, before starting the process again at level 6. At the Hull game, the last wheelchairs were out of the ground by 17.10pm.Tha attendant in the lift is to ensure that only one Personal Assistant is allowed in the lift with the wheelchair. Any ambulant supporters who can use the stairway will be encouraged to do so.

· With regard to the Car Park issues, this is to be reviewed on a regular basis.

EDA UPDATE
· Due to the length of time on the lift and car park issues there was no time for the EDA to update us. Members of the committee are to email him any issues, and he will respond accordingly.

MEMBERSHIP
· 177 to date.
SOCIAL UPDATE
· The date has been set for the Christmas Dinner and members will be advised of this in due course.

· The entertainment has been booked and we are awaiting confirmation of the room being allocated to us.

SOCIAL SITE/PODCAST
· The latest Podcast is currently being processed and should be available soon. No further details as yet.
DEVELOPMENT
No update available.  
AOB
· We congratulated Steve Evans on his successful appointment as an executive trustee on the board of Level Playing Field.

· Due to a shortage of time there were no further matters to discuss at this stage.

· The Chairman and Social Secretary are to email the EDA with a list of points that he wanted to discuss, and these hopefully can be addressed before the next meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· The next meeting is on Friday 4th November 2016. The relevant lounge has been booked.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com or by contacting us on our LDSA telephone number 07592 839 9310750718926307507189263. All calls will be either answered or your message recorded. The membership secretary will attempt to respond to all calls as soon as possible. 
